

RECEIVED

By Town Clerk's Office at 11:13 am, Feb 03, 2021

TOWN OF BURLINGTON

Transportation Study Committee (TSC) Minutes

January 20, 2021

Call the Meeting to Order

The meeting was called to order at 7 pm via Webex

Voting Members Present: Millie Nash (MN), Jen Gelinas (JG), David VanCamp (DVC), Patricia

O'Brien (POB), Eileen Sickler (ES), Myrna Saltman (MS)

Non-Voting Members Present: John Strauss (JS)

1. Minutes

Motion: MN made a motion to accept the minutes from January 13, 2021

Approved: The motion was unanimously approved

2. General Discussion

• Reviewed the power point presentation for the January interim report for Town Meeting.

- Both PO and JS believe there is town executive support for the rideshare program which is scheduled to end June 30, 2021. Their consensus was based on email exchange with a member of the BOS and a video that included comments from the Town Administrator.
- PO mentioned that in the most recent BOS meeting, Nick Priest asked the Accounting Team to provide statistics for the rideshare program. JG to find out the date of their presentation.
- PO said she heard from a local youth group who asked about local public transportation and safe pavements for pedestrians.
- The committee talked about the questionnaire and agreed that we needed a goal. The consensus was to understand the demand for transportation in and around Burlington.

2. Assignment

• MN asked the committee to review the condensed list of questions for the upcoming questionnaire and choose those that best fit the goal of the questionnaire

3. Next Meeting Date/Time

• Next meeting date is Wednesday, January 27, 2021 at 7 pm via Webex assuming Town Meeting did not roll forward to a second evening.

Motion to Adjourn: Motion to adjourn at 8:55

Respectfully Submitted, Eileen Sickler, Recording Secretary

Approved: Unanimously, January 27, 2021